
Wednesday 14 August, 2019 
 

Principal’s Report 
 
BOOK WEEK CELEBRATIONS 
Book week is from August 19-23. 
 

This year we will be holding a second        

hand book stall on Tuesday August 20.       

Please donate pre-loved books (in good      

condition) for Prep-6 to the office. Books will be on sale for $2. Thank              

you to Kelly Pountney for organising this event. 
 

Book Week Parade – This years Book Week theme is ‘Reading 

is my Super Power!” Use this theme as inspiration for 

dressing up or come dressed as your favorite book 

character on Thursday August 22. The parade will be held at 9.10am in             

the Dream Space (weather permitting). 
 

Friday August 23 - Book Week Incursion will be held for students in             

Prep to Year 2. 

 

 

FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST AND STALL 

Due to our school production we have needed to move our Father’s            

Day breakfast and stall to ​Friday August 23​. We hope all our            

dads/guardians and important people can join us. 

Friday Aug 23 8.15am to 9am Breakfast 

Friday Aug 23 9AM - 12.30PM Father’s Day Stall 

 

Thank you to PA who has kindly purchased two new BBQs with money             

raised. 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

SUSTAINABILITY CREW 

Thank you to our Sustainability team who have been planting a range of succulents and bushes along the driveway.                   

Thank you to Leanne Pollock (our retired Speech Pathologist - now our resident gardner) for weeding the area,                  

coordinating the donation of plants (through her contacts) and the planting on Friday afternoon. It looks great! 

 

 

 

EXCURSION TO CERES 

Last Thursday I had the pleasure of attending an excursion to Ceres with our Year 3-6 students who have chosen to                     

investigate our inquiry problem - How to feed the world’s growing population. The students learned about soil ph,                  

erosion, growing food in ideal conditions, insects and natural ways to protect our crops. A great way to stimulate                   

students curiosity in the topic. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students studying how to curb the extinction rate have their incursion next Friday from 12pm.  

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

SLEEP 

I was recently asked about the amount of sleep school aged children need. School aged children need between 9-11                   

hours of sleep a night.  

 

What can we do to get our kids to bed earlier? 

First of all, researchers tell us we need to limit screen time before heading to bed. According to the National Sleep                     

Foundation, the blue light emitted from screens can delay the release of sleep-inducing melatonin, increase alertness                

and reset the body’s internal clock to a later schedule. To be safe, they recommend a digital curfew that would limit the                      

use of TV, tablets, phones and computers to one or two hours before bedtime. 

 

The National Sleep Foundation also recommends a consistent bedtime routine. This could include a pre-bedtime bath or                 

shower and a good book. Whatever you choose to incorporate into your bedtime routine, know that a regular routine                   

can set you and your children up for success. This can start as early as infancy, so the sooner you can establish a routine,                        

the better! 

 

DOJO POINTS AND END OF TERM ASSEMBLY 

At the end of each term we have been holding a BBQ recognising those students who received a set                   

amount of PBs. Now that we have moved to dojo points we have been reflecting on how we can                   

make the process fair. Whilst we strive to have the same level of acknowledgement throughout the                

school, there will always be differences in the number of dojo points given out. As a staff group we                   

have decided to award the bbq to the top three recipients in each class. This means that regardless                  

of the frequency in which teachers hand out the points, we will be providing an opportunity for all.                  

As a result only 30 students will be invited to the bbq. Please note that teachers have a range of classroom                     

prizes/rewards which are regularly handed out, recognising the efforts of all.  

 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK! 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual                      

survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected                  

parents. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of parents’ perceptions of school climate, student                  

behaviour and student engagement. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school                  

planning and improvement strategies. 
 

Approximately 30 percent of parents will be invited to participate in this year’s survey. All responses to the survey are                    

anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from ​Monday 29​th​ July ​to​ Sunday 18​th​ August​. 
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